


Southern Conservation District
September 9 2021 9:45 AM
Minutes of Meeting
Visiting Agency Reports/NRCS/WVCA
Jeffrey Barr, NRCS District Conservationist (Was not present) provided a written report, please see attached.
Katy McBride provided an update on NRCS activities to date. She reported on an Envirothon meeting at Cacapon in April as well as the Grassland Contest planning meeting upcoming. She will send additional information to Marty for the district. She updated that the WVU Extension Women in Ag conference was scheduled for Oct 22nd-23rd at Glade Springs. Katy McBride noted on pasture division requests she is communicating with Dennis Burns with 319 and Kenny Maiolo for AgEP for potential contracts.

Judith Lyons, WVCA Watershed Manager South ( Was not present) provided a written report which is included to the minutes as attached.
		
WVCA Area Director South, Jeremy Salyer  
Jeremy Salyer provided an update that the quarterly banquet has been canceled due to COVID concerns and the WVCA continues to work remotely until further notice. He reported on an upcoming exigency AgEP program for both drought and water as well as re-seeding practices. He asked the board to submit any thoughts or benefits in your district by September 24th. He included a written report to the board as provided by Marty.

Other Visitors
Southern Conservation District Operations & Business
Supervisor Reports & Updates
WV Association of Conservation Districts Update			Bill Harris, SCD
Bill Harris reminded that the WVACD Envirothon participation would be greatly appreciated for supervisors to become involved. He noted that the Envirothon meetings are the 1st Wednesday of each month at 10:00 AM. Katy McBride noted that she would include Fred Halsey and Bill Harris on email correspondence for the Envirothon.
Bill commented that the WVACD quarterly meeting is scheduled for October 18, 2021 in Flatwoods.	
A discussion was held led by the building committee pertaining to the installation of tile in the Rural Development portion of the building. Dave Parkulo will be receiving a specific quote at a later time.
 Bill Harris moved to approve up to 1300 square feet and up to $2,500 to install tile in the RD office. Curtis Murphy seconded, motion carried.

Randall Patton moved to approve the August Board Meeting Minutes	as submitted, Randy Prince seconded, motion carried.		
Marty Walker-Owen presented the review and approval of district financial reports		
District Operating Account	
District Building Account
Supervisor Travel & Per Diem Account
CDO Account
District Reserve Account
District Certificates of Deposit

Randall Patton moved to approve the MCNB operating account and the First Community account. Curtis Murphy seconded; motion carried.

Randall Patton moved to approve the building account, Curtis Murphy seconded, motion carried.
Randall Patton moved to approve the travel and per diem, CDO and reserve accounts, Randy Prince seconded, motion carried.

A discussion was held regarding the accounts receivable with follow up requested to the outstanding accounts.

Randall Patton moved to approve the accounts receivable aging summary as presented , Randy Prince seconded, motion carried.

SCD Conservation Technician Supervisor Report, Dave Parkulo
Dave Parkulo reported on the rental of an electric lift to install new ropes on the flag pole and purchased and installed new WV and American flags at the SCD building front.
Dave reported that the fall OMR mowing has been completed in the district. The crew is working on cutting the channel in front of McDonald’s in the Beckley.
He commented that 216 tons of lime has been delivered and spread outside of cost share contracts. The crew has corrected an overflow at a site while currently completing pond cleanout projects for the cost-share program. The SCD has completed a water system in Pence Springs.
The situation of the seep in Hardy County has been looked at. 
A discussion was held among board members and Dave Parkulo pertaining to the current air conditioning and heating unit system at the SCD. The comment of frequent repairs and issues was noted as the system is of age.
WVCA/SCD District Administrative Report, Marty Walker-Owen
Marty presented the review and approval of the Co-administered WVCA Financial reports .
Randall Patton moved to approve the Co-Administered reports, Randy Prince seconded, motion carried.
Marty reported on the OMR SCD Invoices for Payment Approval. The invoices were reviewed and discussed utilizing the SCD video system.
Bill Harris moved to approve the OMR invoices as presented, Curtis Murphy seconded, motion carried.
Marty Walker-Owen gave an update to the hiring of the SCD office assistant process. She noted that 93 applications were received, and she is currently reviewing those. A meeting needs set to review the narrowed down applications of most eligible and select applicants for interview.
The board set a meeting for Monday, September 13 at 10:00 AM to review the applications with Marty and select candidates for interview. 
The job description and intent of position was reviewed as previously discussed. 
Conservation Specialist Report, Kenny Maiolo, WVCA	
Kenny Maiolo provided an update to the work with the AgEP program and 319 program. He provided a written report to the board as a review of the past month’s work on these programs.
A discussion was held regarding the movement of the Pipestem Creek Watershed projects. Dennis Bailey requested an update on this project. 
Kenny commented that a program is being developed towards the cost sharing of permanent water troughs and potable water tanks for haul at this time in addition to AgEP.
Closing Remarks & Meeting Reminders
Marty reminded that the State AgEP meeting will be the 27th of the month.	
September 13 10:00 AM Review of Applicants for Office Assistant
Randy Prince reported to the board that the Fayette County Farmland Protection Board has closed on the Jim White farm and they are currently working on three more in Fayette County.
Randall Patton moved to adjourn, Curtis Murphy seconded, motion carried.
Meeting adjournment 11:58 AM

Respectfully submitted:
Marty R. Walker-Owen, WVCA Admin
Dennis Bailey, SCD Chairman of the Board




